Integrated Care Sub group

Chair: Sharon Morrow, Chief Operating Officer, Barking and Dagenham CCG

Items to be escalated to the Health & Wellbeing Board

The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to note progress of the Integrated Care Sub Group

Meeting Attendance

12 August 2015: 37% (7 out of 19)

16 September 2015: 37% (7 out of 19)

Performance

Reported through performance dashboard which updates on the work streams that impact on the BCF metrics. The BCF Q4 and Q1 performance has been above plan. The Joint Executive Mgt team has been presented with a report on the performance and a workshop is set for 21st of October to agree with all local partners actions to bring performance back on trajectory.

Action(s) since last report to the Board

- a) The group received a briefing on work being commissioned by Public Health to develop the dementia needs assessment and discussed the criteria that needed to be met in order to become a Dementia Friendly Community. It was noted that a part time project co-ordinator was requested for 1 year to set up the Dementia Action Alliance. Members were of the view was that many organisations are already signed up to the key principles and a lot of the work that the project co-ordinator would do is already being done. It was suggested that a resource could be identified through the Dementia Task and Finish Group. Members agreed in principle to support the plan to become a Dementia Friendly Community.
- b) Members to review the JSNA key recommendations and feedback to Public Health.
- c) Emergency Admissions. A planning meeting took place to progress the Stakeholder Workshop to address unplanned admissions. The Workshop is arranged for 21 October 2015
- d) The group reviewed and commented on CCG draft commissioning intentions related to integrated care

Action and Priorities for the coming period

- a) Commissioning Intentions paper to be drafted for the HWBB.
- b) The Group to receive a presentation of LBBD's Ambition 2020 programme.

Contact: Eileen Williams

Tel: number / E-mail: eileen.williams@barkingdagenhamccg.nhs.uk

Contact person should be someone who is able to respond to queries about the subgroup's work, and may be a PA or Business Support Officer rather than the Chair where this is more appropriate.